Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – September 22, 2016 at 12:00 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office

In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Dave Stackrow, Art Young, Georgie Lussier, Denise Figueroa, Corey Bixby, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), Chris Desany, Mike Collins (CSL) Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Thomas Guggisberg, Mark Wos, Kelli Schreivogl, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Lauren Bailey, Ross Farrell, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None

Administrative Discussion Items

Quarterly Projects Report – Ross Farrell

Ross Farrell presented the quarterly update on Major Projects and Activities.  The report included milestones for the River Corridor and Washington/Western Bus Rapid Transit lines.  The complete report is in your packets.

Carm provided an overview of our Mobility Management efforts for Taxi Oversight and Bike Share.  

Governor Cuomo signed a bill into law to allow CDTA to oversee local taxi providers and the service they offer.  The legislation will allow municipalities to enter into agreements with CDTA regarding registration and licensing of taxi services. 

This will require the municipalities to adopt a common ordinance that will be developed by CDTA.  The ordinance establishes rules and regulations for taxi providers to adhere to and give customers clear expectations in the areas of service, customer care and follow-up procedures.

Mobility Management (Taxi Oversight, etc.) – Lauren Bailey
Lauren Bailey is coordinating the taxi work and related activities such as Bike Share.  Lauren is working on the development of a common ordinance and the establishment of customer service standards and support systems.

We hope to have the common ordinances adopted by the major municipalities by late spring of next year.  A web page and links to our customer service center will be put into place shortly. 

Bike Share is a regional program that will have capacity for up to 300 bikes, docking stations and payment kiosks. 

The RFP process is underway and we are reviewing proposals from companies that can provide bicycles, conduct operations and maintenance and help us to integrate the program with CDTA’s Navigator.

We plan to begin Bike Share operations next summer.

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on October 20, 2016; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

